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14-15 October 2004
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E. Lansing, MI
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Present: George Heimpel, Ben Puttler, Matt O’Neal, Bob O’Neil, Doug Landis Denise Olson, Luis Canas, Marianne Allyene, Bob Wright, Greg Zolnerwich, Mike Brewer, David Prokrym, Anna Fieldler, Jeff Evans, Mary Gardiner 

OCT. 14
I. NCR-125 Annual Meeting: 

The meeting was called to order by the chair, Denise Olson followed by the introduction of members and guests.

II. 2003 Annual Meeting Minutes:  
Denise Olson called for approval of the 2003 NCR-125 Annual Meeting minutes.  Following discussion, Doug Landis made a motion to pass the 2003 minutes as amended, the motion was seconded by Bob Wright and approved by a unanimous vote of the members.

III. 2004 Agenda:

Denise Olson called for approval of the 2004 NCR-125 Annual Meeting agenda.  Following discussion, Doug Landis made a motion to pass the 2003 minutes without change, the motion was seconded by Ben Puttler and approved by a unanimous vote of the members.

IV. Local Arrangements: 

Doug Landis welcomed the group to E. Lansing and discussed arrangements for the group dinner etc.  A registration fee of $60 was announced.

V. Nominating Committee: 

Bob Wright and Denise Olson were selected as the 2004 nominating committee and charged to nominate member(s) for 2005 Secretary. 

VI. Agency Reports 


A. NCR-125 Administrative Advisor: Denise Olson, presented the Administrative Advisor’s report as forwarded by Steve Yaninek.  This included a call for timely submission of annual meeting minutes (within 60 days of meeting).  A report on the status of the CSREES IPM for federal workers initiative was discussed.  The committee also discussed the requirement that we choose either NCCC or NCERA status. Following discussion, Ben Puttler made a motion that we request NCERA status, the motion was seconded by George Heimpel and approved by a unanimous vote of the members.  Denise Olson will forward this request to Yaninek.


B. USDA/CSREES: Denise Olson presented a report forwarded by our CSREES representative, Robert Norwierski.  The report contained information on funding opportunities (NRI and Pest Management Programs (sec. 406), and a handout on current USDA CSREES IPM Programs. 


C. USDA-APHIS: David Prokrym provided an update on CPHST and PPQ changes and activities over the past year including the establishment of the National Weeds Management Unit in Ft. Collins and the closure of the Niles lab and transfer of some projects to the Mission, TX lab.  Dave noted that PPQ biocontrol contacts were Bill Kaufman (Ft Collins) for the western and Billy Newton (Raleigh) for the eastern US.  Dale Myerdirk is the biocontrol contact in PPQ headquarters in Riverdale, Maryland.  Dave circulated a report by Julie Gould on foreign exploration for Emerald Ash Borer natural enemies in China and a W1185 symposium on international transport of biocontrol agents.  He also reported on his new assignment to seek the best new technologies in support of the APHIS mission.

Discussion included current status of the “hand carrying” regulations for natural enemies, status of EAB biocontrol efforts.  Ben Puttler reported that Bob McDonald had received a cooperative agreement from USDA ARS to search for EAB natural enemies in China. 

The “writing committee” was tasked to contact APHIS re: appointment of a representative to NCR-125.


D. IOBC: Marrianne Alleyne reported that Rob Wiedenmann was the IOBC-NRS President Elect.  George Heimpel reported on IOBC Global meeting at the ICE in Brisbane, Australia (current President Joop van Lenteren).  Jane Lee a recent Ph.D. from the Heimpel lab was awarded the IOBC-NRS student award.  


E. MBCI: Bob O’Neil reported that the 2004 MBCI on insect pathology organized by Lee Soulter was a success with 20-25 participants.  2005 MBCI still under discussion, may be held in Canada in conjunction with 


F.  2004 NCB/ESA Symposium: Marianne Alleyne volunteered to organize the 2005 symposium on the topic of:  Physiological and Ecological Determinants of the Host Range of Insect Pathogens and Parasitoids.
VII. University of Minnesota Quarantine Laboratory Update

George Heimpel reported that the Quarantine lab was active in conducting host specificity testing of potential soybean aphid parasitoids from Asia and of two garlic mustard herbivores form Europe.  Dr. Zhishan Wu has been hired as quarantine officer. 

VIII. State Reports:  State representative provided brief synopses of their state reports and entertained questions/discussion.  For the full reports see the NCR-125 website http://www.cips.msu.edu/ncr125/StateRpts.htm

At 5:00 PM the meeting adjourned for the day and reconvened at 8 AM Oct 15.
State Reports cont.

IX. Impact Statements:


A. Denise Olson led a review of our past Impact Statements and a discussion on revising statements for 2004.  Members were tasked to revise or write statements under the categories of Weed Biocontrol (Wiedenmann, Olson), Insect Biocontrol (O’Neil, Heimpel) and Education/Extension (O’Neil, Olson) and forward to Doug Landis by Oct. 29 for inclusion in current minutes.  

X. Old Business


A. NCR-125 web page: Doug Landis will continue to organize updates to the website for 2005 and will work with Mike Brewer in the MSU IPM Program to seek a more permanent solution to the issue of website update.

XI. New Business


A.  2005 NCB/ESA Symposium (see VI. Section F above).


B.  Extend the NCR-125 meeting.  Denise Olson led a discussion on future meeting formats. It was generally agreed that we should explore a ½ day extension and generally run the meeting 1PM on day 1 to 5 PM on day two.  Doug Landis made a motion that as 2005 Chair, he will talk to Luis Canas to plan a ½ day program for 2005 meeting and that for 2006 we consider meeting in conjunction with NC-148 Migration and Dispersal, the motion was seconded by Matt O’Neal and approved by a unanimous vote of the members.  **Subsequent discussions with NC-148 resulted in the decision to meet jointly with them in 2005 in Chicago**

C. Revision of Biological Control of Insects and Mites, North Central Regional Pub. 481.  The committee read an e-mail submitted by Dan Mahr providing an update on a developing SARE proposal to update 481 and use it in state biocontrol training workshops.  Many states expressed interest in this effort and Denise Olson agreed to draft a letter of support for the proposal. 

XI. Nominating Committee: Reported that Luis Canas was the sole nominee for 2005 secretary and that he had agreed to serves if selected.  Doug Landis made a motion that Luis Canas be elected 2005 secretary; the motion was seconded by Bob Wright and approved by a unanimous vote of the members. 

XII. Wrap up.  Robert O’Neil made a motion to thank Denise Olson for the overall excellent meeting and Doug Landis for organizing local arrangements, the motion was seconded by George Heimpel and approved by a unanimous vote of the members.

The meeting concluded at 11:30 AM and was adjourned by Chair Olson.

Appendix

2004 Impact Statements - NCR-125

Insect Biocontrol

The soybean aphid is a key invasive pest of soybean in the North Central Region causing up to an estimated $1.7 billion/year in losses.  NCERA-125 research determined that over 7 million of the 42 million infested acres in the region were treated with insecticides for control of this pest in 2003.  NCERA-125 members have established collaborations in China, Japan and Korea to examine the potential for importing new natural enemies of soybean aphid.  To date, foreign exploration has revealed 10 potential natural enemies and host-range testing of 3 parasitoids has been completed.  Effective new biocontrol systems could save growers in the region over $1 billion dollars/year in yield losses and pesticide costs.

Weed Biocontrol

We have established Aphthona species flea beetles for biological control of leafy spurge infestations in seven states in the region reducing stands by as much as 80-90%. Educational programs providing demonstrations and methodology training have reached more than 1,000 land owners and managers.   Media attention to biological control of leafy spurge has reached over 300,000 people increasing public awareness of the need to control and prevent the spread of this weed

Biocontrol Education/Extension

For 14 years, NCERA-125 members have organized the “Midwest Institute for Biological Control” offering in-depth, team taught graduate short-courses featuring biological control topics and expertise not widely available. The Institute brings together students and faculty from throughout the region and rotates among institutions to expose students to peers and facilities from other locations including periodic meetings in Honduras and France to provide students an international experience. To date, some 240 students have taken one or more courses including participants from most North Central States as well as California, Connecticut, Massachusetts, Florida, New Mexico, North Carolina, Nicaragua, and France. More than 25 "LadyBird Fellowships" have been awarded to support participation by students of limited means. The Institute is funded by grants from the USDA, in-house contributions, and course registrations.  A notebook of lecture outlines, and a Web-based text is available at (www.inhs.uiuc.edu/cee/biocontrol/home.html).

